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LAND USE DISTRICT BOUNDARY AMENDMENT, A17-804
CONSERVATION TO URBAN

HAWAIIAN MEMORIJAL PARK CEMETARY

OAHU, KOOLAUPOKO, KANEOHE, TMK (1) 4-5-033: POR. 001

In our letter dated September 6, 2019 (attached), the Department of Transportation (DOT)
submitted the following comment relating to the land use district boundary amendment for the
Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery in Kaneohe, Oahu:

“In addition, DOT requests consideration for a condition that the petitioner should be required
to participate in the construction of a traffic signal and associated improvements on a pro-rata
basis, based on its percentage of estimated contribution of traffic if DOT were to construct a
traffic signal at one of the entrance intersections to the cemetery.”

DOT has since estimated the project’s percentage contribution of traffic to be approximately
2% of total future year 2040 traffic at the intersection of Kamehameha Highway and Halekou
Road. Since, the project’s estimated pro-rata share is negligible, the above recommended
condition is no longer necessary.

If you have any questions, please contact Jeyan Thirugnanam, Systems Planning Engineer,
Highways Division, Planning Branch at (808) 587-6336 or by email at
jeyan.thirugnanam@hawaii.gov. Please reference file review number PS 2018-002.
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